
Sandhill E-News
Week of June 7, 2021

Message from Mr. Johnson:
 
Hi Sandhill Families!
 
HAPPY LAST WEEK OF SCHOOL!
 
I can't believe that the end of the school year is approaching so quickly!
This year has �own by. As we go into the last short week of school, I just
want to take the opportunity to thank all of our families, students, and
staff for their �exibility, care, and warmth. It has made my �rst year at Sandhill more than I could have
ever dreamed of.
 
Below we have information on yearbooks, upcoming dates, technology/supply return, 5th grade
orchestra, summer meals, the Nurtured Heart Approach, and so much more. Additionally, we know
that sometimes summer can be tough for families - if you need support or resources, please check out
the two buttons/links below.
 
If after checking out the content in our E-Newsletter you are still left with some questions or concerns,
please reach out to me or contact the main o�ce at 608-877-5400. We are always happy to chat with
you.
 
Have a great weekend and an even better summer,
Bob (Mr. Johnson) 

SASD Family Resource LetterSASD Family Resource Letter

Resources put together by our Social Social Workers.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1or_tvTbP6JuJSi_Eg0Mgio6PCf8CPHeLdMnwsKe2KEU/edit
https://s.smore.com/u/8f71/f51843f098c1dfc36a11ae924ea3efb9.png


City of Stoughton Emergency Resource GuideCity of Stoughton Emergency Resource Guide

Summers are not easy times for everyone - click the button for resources.

Congratulations on your retirement, Ms. Erickson!

Sandhill Yearbooks
There are extra 20-21 Sandhill yearbooks that you can purchase.
Contact Ms. Plank if you would like to purchase one. You can pay with a
check written to Lifetouch. They are $9 each.

Upcoming Dates:
Monday 6/7: 

Technology turn in - in person students
 
Wednesday 6/9:

LAST DAY OF SCHOOL 10 15 AM Di i l

https://drive.google.com/file/d/10o27jki8nbNDWU9tKCFe_-6564t75Y8S/view?usp=sharing
https://s.smore.com/u/7261/524b7f2fdb09f974a6c90b31a1ec8ac9.png


Students will still receive breakfast this day if they usually take it.
Technology turn in (Home School) - Virtual Vikings - 12:00-4:00 PM

 
Thursday 6/10:

Technology turn in (Home School) - Virtual Vikings - 8:00-3:00 PM

Technology Return
In-person students (Grades K-4)
Students in grades K-4 will be returning their district issued iPad and
charging cord (KG) or Chromebook and charging cord (1-4) to the library
on Monday, June 7th. If students were issued a district hotspot, it must
also be returned with the iPad or Chromebook.
 
Virtual Vikings (Grades K-4)
Students in grades K-4 will be returning their district issued iPad and charging cord (KG) or
Chromebook and charging cord (1-4) to the school on Wednesday, June 9th from 12:00 to 4:00 and
Thursday, June 10th from 8:00 to 3:00. If students were issued a district hotspot, it must also be
returned with the iPad or Chromebook. Please clearly label any items being returned with the student’s
name and grade.
 
In-person students (5th grade) 
5th grade students will be keeping their district assigned Chromebook over the summer this year. All
students will be receiving a protective case for their Chromebook before they leave for the summer.
This will help protect the Chromebooks over the summer and ensure their Chromebook is ready to use
on the �rst day of the 2021-22 school year. If students were issued a district hotspot, it must be
returned to the library on Monday, June 7th.
 
Virtual students (5th grade)
5th grade students will be keeping their district assigned Chromebook over the summer this year.
When students return to in-person school next year, they will receive a protective case for their
Chromebook. If students were issued a district hotspot, it must be returned to the school on
Wednesday, June 9th from 12:00 to 4:00 and Thursday, June 10th from 8:00 to 3:00. Please clearly
label any items being returned with the student’s name and grade.

5th Grade Orchestra 21-22 School Year
Dear 4th grade families,
 
As 5th graders, your student has the opportunity to learn a string instrument (Violin, Viola, or Cello).
This class meets twice a week after school at River Bluff Middle School. If your child is interested in
learning how to play a string instrument, please complete the google form via this short URL or the QR
code below. Transportation is available, please indicate your student’s needs in the google form.
 
https://bit.ly/3fjcFvS
 

https://s.smore.com/u/bca7/08379ced5f5766b98120c25efa4404cc.png
https://s.smore.com/u/a8ee/e72be494b638f4f86803d36a896b2886.png
https://bit.ly/3fjcFvS


2021-2022 Daily Schedules
Over the course of the past year, we’ve identi�ed practices we want to
retain in order to in�uence student learning and high-quality instruction.

There will be a rental informational meeting in the fall and instruments can be rented from any of the
vendors present or there are instruments available for rental from River Bluff. If you have any
questions, please do not hesitate to email me at: erika.meyer@stoughton.k12.wi.us

4th grade 2021.mp4 drive.google.com

mailto:erika.meyer@stoughton.k12.wi.us
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1mVrR-3FYmErJeNbU6jJ3XlklQ_dGhETG/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1mVrR-3FYmErJeNbU6jJ3XlklQ_dGhETG/view?usp=sharing
https://s.smore.com/u/08e1/8432388356a00123f392ca6dc7eaaa24.jpg


We’ve adjusted next year’s daily schedule at each building to be as
follows: 
 
Elementary Schools

7:45 a.m.–3 p.m.
 
Middle School

8:15 a.m.–3:15 p.m.
 
High School

8:30 a.m.–3:35 p.m.
 
Find our 2021-2022 school calendar here.

Summer Save the Dates
Grades K-12 - Online Registration: Annual online registration opens
mid-July and is required for all families. Online registration will be open
for 10 days.
 
Grades K-5 - Back to School Conferences: Instead of attending central
registration at the high school, elementary families will attend Back to School Conferences at their
student’s school. School pictures will be taken on these dates. Conferences will take place on August
26 from 2 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. OR August 27 from 7:30 a.m. to 12 p.m. More information will come over
the summer. Remember: You must also complete online registration in mid-July.

Summer Meals and Summer Resources
Starting Friday, June 11, Lunches for Vikings, a community organization,
will host free summer meal distribution for children in Stoughton. Thank
you, Lunches for Vikings.
Click here (Spanish, Albanian) for meal details and additional summer
resources. 

Forward Exam Test Results: How to request
a paper copy
 
All students who participated in the Spring 2021 Forward Exam will
receive test results in In�nite Campus. For families who request a hard
copy of your students’ ISR, please use this form to request. The ISR is
generated from the annual Forward Exam and gives a more detailed
version of your student's assessment results. ISRs will be mailed out in
batches from the Stoughton Area School District Administration O�ce
on a regular basis beginning in August 2021 at the earliest.
 
If you have any questions or issues along the way, please contact Jose Guerrero at 608-877-5032.

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/zEutyD8J51umhALgycM9Hg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRimm1gP0Q1aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc3RvdWdodG9uLmsxMi53aS51cy9vdXItZmFtaWxpZXMvY2FsZW5kYXJXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmC44Dm5YPQKNqBSHm1vbGx5LnNoZWFAc3RvdWdodG9uLmsxMi53aS51c1gEAAAAAQ~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/O854zDneYCx0xUKwdaeOzQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRimm1gP0RUaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZG9jdW1lbnQvZC8xdkgydnVQa09veTE2b3hIVFNWeFBOSEFnb3ZGbklDUTBBd3NqVjZITDdyWS9lZGl0VwdzY2hvb2xtQgpguOA5uWD0CjagUh5tb2xseS5zaGVhQHN0b3VnaHRvbi5rMTIud2kudXNYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/vhgLGakYRzyO2QrNxS0aHA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRimm1gP0RgaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZG9jdW1lbnQvZC8xNjRrNnAxSnVFLXd6bE1FOHdqMDcwM01laEZfX0pPNC1nM3NVTU9qSlA2US9lZGl0P3VzcD1zaGFyaW5nVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpguOA5uWD0CjagUh5tb2xseS5zaGVhQHN0b3VnaHRvbi5rMTIud2kudXNYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/Z3PFJXCga2l2AmKAInSnMQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRimm1gP0RgaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZG9jdW1lbnQvZC8xNnJtRWg1dEtKSlRBTXdGQkNfb2E1TTE0UFhRbDM2RVNBQUNSd01oQUVnUS9lZGl0P3VzcD1zaGFyaW5nVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpguOA5uWD0CjagUh5tb2xseS5zaGVhQHN0b3VnaHRvbi5rMTIud2kudXNYBAAAAAE~
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/13v42qGAqqTo4rJhTMBe0r1Szo5GzYhp-r4IGimqyTz0/edit?ts=609d6fe7
https://s.smore.com/u/659c/c89e7dfafdffe44b6f2fb54c8d4bbd34.png
https://s.smore.com/u/b940/81056aaa036e4c4629e3dd0fe2aa6d8c.png
https://s.smore.com/u/c3beaa7284099da60274bf00b0f75d8c.png


Do you dread school supply shopping in
August?
 
Sandhill WFK has once again chosen to partner with School Tool Box to
order prepackaged school supplies for the 2021-22 school year. This is
not a fundraiser - it is provided as a convenience for our families since we know how busy life can be.
Place your order online and it will be delivered directly to your home address. You even have an option
to customize your order from the teacher-approved list.
 
Do you have children at other schools? You can add their supplies to the order as well. Go to
www.schooltoolbox.com to order.
 
Any questions, please contact Cheryl Schumacher at CKSchumacher@gmail.com

http://www.schooltoolbox.com/
mailto:CKSchumacher@gmail.com
https://s.smore.com/u/07a755e8b13b5bf4f71ed1185c5b0b4b.png


From the virtual desk of NHA:
SSSHHHHH...don’t tell anyone, but summer’s right around the corner!
Actually, the best-kept secret may just be The Nurtured Heart
Approach©!
 
Sign up for a workshop HERE!
 
Not only is summer a great time to take vacations, spend time with family, and relax, it’s also a time to
try out a new way to teach your child how to be independent, kind, respectful, patient, have more self-
control, and all of those other SO important skills that often trip our kiddos up! If you are looking for
more joy and peace in your house, this opportunity is for YOU!
 
The Nurtured Heart Approach© is a set of research-based strategies that assist children in further
developing their self-regulation and has been found effective for children of all ages. It focuses on
transforming the way children perceive themselves, their caregivers, and the world around them.
 
Whether your child is a little or a biggie (yes it really does work with young adults), NHA© will give you
the strategies to help even the most intense child grow into their greatness and enhance your
relationships using three simple stands!
 
We will be offering a 1.5 virtual option and several 3 or 4-hour in-person workshop options-

Tuesday, June 22nd from 8:00 am-12:00 pm- This in-person option allows for more interactive
and engaging activities that will make the Nurtured Heart Approach© methodology and
techniques more understandable and provide participants with additional con�dence to use the
strategies. The workshop will be held at the district o�ce (320 North Street). We will be wearing
masks per district policy and will adhere to social distancing to the greatest extent possible.
Tuesday, June 22nd from 6:00 pm-7:30 pm- This virtual option will give you the basics of NHA©
with some easy-to-implement strategies designed to get you up and running immediately!
Wednesday, June 23rd from 12:00 pm-4:00 pm
Wednesday, June 23rd from 5:00 pm-8:00 pm

 

Intro to Nurtured Heart Approach

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc5UG3z-abql1KuwSOTn6Cv45hGDqT81X-E1tuwHq_Oqu9wzg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://s.smore.com/u/990c8e92e80d78d8aee19fa8cfcf58d1.jpg


With any option, you will learn how NHA works, practice, and receive support as you add tools to your
tool belt to inspire great behaviors in the kids you live with.
 
Sign up for a workshop HERE!
 
More information on NHA can be found @:

NHA Overview Video- to hear stories of impact
For additional information, visit: https://childrenssuccessfoundation.com/

 
To Your Greatness, Humanity, & Signi�cance-
Amy, Karla, and Sara Jane (Your NHA Trainers)

Antiracism Project: Educating For Equity
 
Click here to check out the district website, and this month's update for
more information!

COVID Updates

Masking Up Through June 9
 
SASD continues to require masks for students and staff through June 9
and most likely during our 4-week Summer EXCEL program, even though
Public Health Madison & Dane County will lift all gathering and masking
orders on June 2.
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc5UG3z-abql1KuwSOTn6Cv45hGDqT81X-E1tuwHq_Oqu9wzg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jFMleBswpo8&feature=emb_logo
https://childrenssuccessfoundation.com/
https://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/explore-sasd/equity/antiracism-project/may
https://s.smore.com/u/27795858ecf3d77c9495c85951799cad.png
https://s.smore.com/u/2ff17d83cc780e2dcea1a3385b3e65c3.jpg


Contactless Library Book Check OutContactless Library Book Check Out

We are continuing to offer curbside pickup for library books. Students can still put books on hold
through Destiny Discover on our E-Library website. When the books are ready, Mrs. Fingerson will

reach out to students and families.

Virtual Student Technology SupportVirtual Student Technology Support

https://stoughton.follettdestiny.com/common/welcome.jsp?context=saas84_4879780
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScL1tsionaRmA7Sq7aOWuAvfocG-TSGhnvYPd205mLaGatMGQ/viewform


School and District CalendarsSchool and District Calendars

Past Newsletters:
Week of 8/17/2020 Week of 8/24/2020 Week of 8/31/2020
Week of 9/7/2020 Week of 9/14/2020 Week of 9/21/2020
Week of 9/28/2020 Week of 10/5/2020 Week of 10/12/2020
Week of 10/19/2020 Week of 10/26/2020 Week of 11/2/2020
Week of 11/9/2020 Week of 11/16/2020 Week of 11/23/2020
Week of 11/30/2020 Week of 12/7/2020 Week of 12/14/2020
Week of 12/21/2020 Week of 1/11/2021 Week of 1/18/2021
Week of 1/25/2021 Week of 2/1/2021 Week of 2/8/2021
Week of 2/15/2021 Week of 2/22/2021 Week of 3/1/2021
Week of 3/8/2021 Week of 3/15/2021 Week of 3/22/2021
Week of 4/5/2021 Week of 4/12/2021 Week of 4/19/2021
Week of 4/26/2021 Week of 5/3/2021 Week of 5/10/2021
Week of 5/17/2021 Week of 5/24/2021 Week of 5/31/2021
Week of 6/7/2021

https://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/our-families/calendar
https://www.smore.com/4xt9h
https://www.smore.com/hxb4m
https://www.smore.com/nhdwk
https://www.smore.com/4061x
https://www.smore.com/0b3a4
https://www.smore.com/vuxz4
https://www.smore.com/s5t9b
https://www.smore.com/1rvm5
https://www.smore.com/deuq4
https://www.smore.com/21nj5
https://www.smore.com/fd7sm
https://www.smore.com/z8cwv
https://www.smore.com/dmket
https://www.smore.com/ukd1c
https://www.smore.com/fbrxk
https://www.smore.com/mv9y0
https://www.smore.com/rqu2n
https://www.smore.com/zv076
https://www.smore.com/2tyae
https://www.smore.com/bstp9
https://www.smore.com/e3v2q
https://www.smore.com/9mxbf
https://www.smore.com/p1hac
https://www.smore.com/2mzug
https://www.smore.com/e0916
https://www.smore.com/jhca5
https://www.smore.com/sdmux
https://www.smore.com/1urmd
https://www.smore.com/728uh
https://www.smore.com/1j3pu
https://www.smore.com/6cm71
https://www.smore.com/ea024
https://www.smore.com/sw4hq
https://www.smore.com/x3974
https://www.smore.com/x3974
https://www.smore.com/8xba5
https://www.smore.com/4sanq
https://www.smore.com/4sanq
https://www.smore.com/2yh6n
https://www.smore.com/x8a7c
https://s.smore.com/u/7194376dbd1787c69ae0de2bf812fb1a.png


Facebook @WeAreStoughton

Contact Information

Mr. Johnson - Principal - 877-5401
Ms. Eisenschink- Dean of Students - 877-5422
Ms. Plank - Administrative Assistant - 877-5402
Mrs. Holverson - Health Assistant - 877-5404
Mrs. Dybevik - School Psychologist - 877-5410
Mr. Anderson - School Counselor - 877-5406
Ms. McDermot - School Social Worker - 877-5423

1920 Lincoln Avenue, Stoughto… Bob.Johnson@stoughton.k12.w…

(608) 877-5400 stoughton.k12.wi.us/sandhill-el…

https://www.facebook.com/stoughtonschools/
http://www.twitter.com/@WeAreStoughton
https://s.smore.com/u/b1a80b4cf1c893f7f623a20577b92ad7.jpg
http://maps.google.com/maps?daddr=1920%20Lincoln%20Avenue%2C%20Stoughton%2C%20WI%2C%20USA&hl=en
mailto:Bob.Johnson@stoughton.k12.wi.us
tel:(608) 877-5400
https://www.stoughton.k12.wi.us/sandhill-elementary-school

